## THE UNIVERSITY OF TEXAS AUSTIN

PUBLIC RELATIONS COMMITTEE

December 29, 1938

Mr. Amon Carter
Fort Worth STAR-TELEGRAM
Fort Worth, Texas

Dear Mr. Carter:

I transmitted to President Calhoun your message regarding the Will Rogers Trust Fund.

We are all very grateful for your activity in having a part of this allotted to Texas, and I am confident that the Board of Regents will see that the best possible use is made of these funds.

It will be our privilege to arrange suitable ceremony when you and Mr. Jones come to Austin to present the check.

Cordially yours

William L. McGi/11

Chairman

WLMc: JWB

